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Subject: Rocklin Fire Department - Annual Mandatory Inspections Reporting

Date: June 27, 2023

Submitted By: Ryan Brayton, Deputy Fire Chief

Department: Fire

Recommendation:
Adopt a Resolution of the City Council of the City of Rocklin Acknowledging the City of Rocklin
Fire Department's Compliance with Sections 13146.2 and 13146.3 of the California Health and
Safety Code.

Background:

On September 27, 2018, California Senate Bill 1205 (SB 1205) became effective, and added
a new section to the California Health and Safety Code that affected every fire department or
fire district in the State. Previously, state law requires every fire department or district
providing fire protection services to inspect every building used as a public or private school
annually. With the enactment of SB 1205, this same annual inspection requirement became
applicable to hotels, motels, lodging houses, and apartment houses.

SB 1205 requires all fire departments that perform these annual inspections to annually report
compliance to their administrating authority.

The Rocklin Fire Department met the requirements of California Health and Safety Code
13146.2 and 13146.3 during Fiscal Year 2022/23, conducting inspections of 26 Group E
Occupancies (schools) and 51 Group R Occupancies (hotels, motels, lodging, etc.) in the City.

Fiscal Impact:

There is no fiscal impact to the staff recommendation.
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ATTACHMENTS:
1. Resolution
2. Resolution Exhibit A - E Occupancies List
3. Resolution Exhibit B - R Occupancies List

https://legistarweb-production.s3.amazonaws.com/uploads/attachment/pdf/1974908/2023_-_Resolution.pdf
https://legistarweb-production.s3.amazonaws.com/uploads/attachment/pdf/1974909/Exhibit_A-E_Occupancies_List_for_Council_2023.pdf
https://legistarweb-production.s3.amazonaws.com/uploads/attachment/pdf/1974910/Exhibit_B-R_Occupancies_List_for_Council_2023.pdf
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